
Village of Hastings-on-Hudson 

Safety Council 

September 28, 2017 

 

The Safety Council held a regular meeting on Thursday, September 28, at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Conference Room of the Hastings-on-Hudson Municipal Building. 

 

Present: Greg Bassman, Chairperson 

  Anthony Visalli, Chief of Police 

  Michael Gunther, Superintendent of Public Works 

  Brian Schnibbe, Assistant Fire Chief 

   

 

1. Pick up and drop off suggestions around the school 
Maureen Caraballo, School Treasurer, was present along with one (1) parent.  A 
discussion was held suggesting an increase of the number of crossing guards for the 
school. Ms. Caraballo stated that the school would be willing to pay for the expense, 
however, Chief Visalli informed us that the crossing guard needs to be a Village 
employee and go through the Police Department. Another idea brought up by Ms. 
Caraballo was to have drop off zones along Farragut Avenue where the children could 
walk to school and free up the traffic in the morning. Both ideas were going to be 
researched.  
 
A map was given to the council members that showed potential drop off zones and areas 
where more crossing guards would be requested. 
 

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

The next meeting of the Safety Council will be Thursday, October 19, 2017. 


